Updated 'Course Planning Guidance' by Hilary Quick - July 2016
For many years, Graham Nilsen’s “Course Planning” document has been considered a prime source of guidance on the practicalities of planning orienteering courses.  Although many of the principles remain valid, much of the detail has become obsolete in the 20+ years since it was written.  I have therefore re-written it (with Mr Nilsen’s blessing), and the updated document is now available for download at:
http://www.scottish-orienteering.org/soa/page/updated-course-planning-guidance

The PDF version is of course suitable for online viewing and for printing; I am investigating options for a purely online format.

There is also a wide range of sources of 'Information for event officials' from British Orienteering, SOA, and elsewhere on the SOA website at:
http://www.scottish-orienteering.org/soa/page/information-sources-for-event-officials
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